
 

 
 
Friday 22 October 
 
 
 
 
 

It has been an incredibly busy half term and I am delighted about where we have got to in terms of our 
improving environment and our rigorous approach to continuous improvement.  The children have responded 
exceptionally with regard to presentation expectations and approaches to the development of key skills in 
maths and English.  This has been confirmed this week with a successful core visit from MoD Schools Cyprus 
HQ.  Well done everyone! 
 
After half term we look forward to sharing individual feedback with you at our parent – teacher meetings, the 
week commencing 08.11.21.  Further detail of the online booking system will come out via email shortly – this 
should make arranging appointments more accessible.   
 
We will also be looking ahead to a number of events after half term.  Children in Need is on Friday 19 
November and our events captains and vice captains will send out further information at the beginning of 
November. We will be supporting the station remembrance events and we hope to be able to come together 
as a community to celebrate Christmas – more to follow on that one! 
 
Have a wonderful half term break – we look forward to seeing you back in school on 1 November. 
 
 
 
   
 
 
Ben Turner 
Headmaster 
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